
SUMMER UPDATE
CAMP AND  EVANGELISM MINISRTY

    We are so excited to bring you this update! God has blessed our summer in a mighty way.
Fernwood had five weeks of camp this year with almost 200 youth in attendance! But first, let's
go back before camp. At the beginning of June, we had a garage sale fundraiser. Many churches
in our area donated items to the sale to help raise funds for our "Fernwood Glow Up " project.
With the raised funds ($1,700), we could put three new showers in the boys' bathrooms and give
them a much-needed update! The bathrooms also received brand-new toilets for both the girls
and the boys! We know it may seem simple, but they were a huge blessing for us. We are very
grateful for those willing to give up their time and money. Because people are eager to do so,
we can see what God can do when we get out of the way and let Him work. Right before our
programs started, I was given the opportunity to speak at one of our supporting churches
(Hacker Valley Baptist), Vacation Bible School. It was a tremendous week, and the church
surprised us by giving us the coin competition offers! We have some of the best-supporting
churches! 

Not only did we run the most weeks consecutively ever (as far as we know), we saw the most
salvations happen during this time! We are thrilled to inform you that 23 young souls gave their
lives to the Lord during camp! Countless other decisions were made, and many lives were
impacted for Christ! We are so overwhelmed by the goodness of God and those who have
helped us so we can do this. We had Park Gate Baptist Church (a very supportive church)
graciously run our kitchen and supply everything we might have needed. We also had countless
donations for our kitchen and snack shop. The spirit was great this year, and we can't thank
those of you who prayed for that enough. We are thankful for the fruit added to your accounts!
Our family is doing well and we are almost recovered from the summer! Emmett turned five this
June and Elliott is nearly three years old! Time sure does fly when you are having fun. Please pray
with us and for us as we move forward with many things on the horizon and as we look to fill the
calendar for the rest of the year and into the next to present the camp, preach special meetings,
and fill pulpits. We still have a few things coming up for the camp this year, including a youth
rally on October 28th. Our next project is to remodel the kitchen. Because so many churches
have helped donate towards camp needs for the program, we are able to use some funds to
complete this project. We are grateful and humbled and excited to see what God will do next.
Thanl you for all of the prayers and financial gifts. 
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BECAUSE OF CHRIST,

The Noseworthy Family
UPCOMING YOUTH RALLY: OCTOBER 28TH
12PM-4PM FOR 6TH GRADE-12TH GRADE 


